Hull Board of Selectmen

Minutes

July 25, 2006


The meeting of the Hull Board of Selectmen was called to order at 7:35 pm on Tuesday evening, July 25, 2006 at the Hull Municipal Building, 253 Atlantic Avenue, Hull, Massachusetts

Present: John Reilly, Chairman; John Silva, Vice Chairman; Ron Davy, Clerk; and Joan Meschino, Members. Also present were Christopher McCabe, Town Manager, and James Lampke, Town Counsel.

Not present: Christopher Olivieri, Member

7:30 pm Public Hearing-Thornton’s Market, Inc. dba Riddle’s Super Market, Raymond W. Riddle, Manager, 505 Nantasket Ave. –Application for All Alcoholic Seasonal Package Store License-New


The Chairman opened the public hearing and swore in witnesses. David A. Kellem, Attorney was present to represent the applicant. Kellem introduced Steve Johnson and Gary Barden, both managers for the super market, and Ray Riddle, Owner.


Riddle said that the store has a wine and beer license that has been a successful portion of his business. He listed a number of statistics for various sales and said his request for the new license came about because of customer requests.


Silva mentioned that Portside Wines was 1 mile away and asked if the license is granted from April 1st to November 30th would he request an extension.

Kellem responded that the Board should be looking at public need. He said the market has had a license for 20 years and his customers are reaching out for the service, plus he would be paying for two licenses - year round and seasonal.


Speaking in opposition was Richard Tibbetts, Owner of A Street Liquors and reminded the Board that a seasonal license could be extended to January.


The Chairman Swore-in Jeff Jorgenson of Portside wines who also spoke in opposition.

Moved-Davy:
To deny the application

Second-Meschino 

Continued
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In response to Town Counsel to articulate the reasons Davy said that there are four package store licenses in town that are the number allowed by the State within one mile and he sees no need to approve another all alcohol license

Vote: Unanimous in favor

8:00 pm – Police Chief Billings – re: Lieutenants Position


Chief Billings appeared before the Board to explain why he deemed a Lieutenant’s position to be needed. He said his goals and objectives are to provide the most efficient, fair and complete organizational structure as possible, and he asked for the Board’s support.


The discussion that followed was an assurance from Billings that filling the Lieutenant position would not create a vacancy, that the position would be funded within his budget. Meschino disagreed stating that she believes it is incumbent on the department to work with the Advisory Board.

Moved-Davy:
To fill the position of Lieutenant in the Hull Police Department and eliminating the position of one Sergeant, as soon as possible.

Second- Silva

Vote: 3 ayes; 1 nay (Meschino)

Motion passed.

******


In other business Reilly spoke about being pro-active on objecting to the blocking off of the area at Hull Shore Drive (extension) by the State. Lampke recommended that the Board hold a meeting with the State to discuss that issue.

Correspondence

Discussed correspondence from Gregory Sullivan, Attorney for the Ocean Club requesting an increase in hours to play satellite radio on the outdoor patio. Selectmen had visited the site to hear the music. Silva said he was amazed at the lack of sound emanating from the new technology speakers, and requested it be placed on the next agenda.

Approved the request of Jim Leahy to hold the annual block party and to block off Third Street between Whitehead Ave. and Edgewater Rd. on July 29th from 5pm to 11pm , subject to permission of the public safety departments, on a motion by Silva, seconded by Meschino

Noted that the request of the Hull Planning Board to the Police Department for a stop sign at the intersection of Midledge Ave. and Atlantic Ave has already been installed.

Correspondence continued
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Noted that a license is not required for Epiphany Designs, 518 Nantasket Avenue to serve free beer and wine at a function to be held on July 29th from 4pm to 7pm.

******

Moved-Silva:
To appoint the head of the DPW, Marc Fournier as advisor to the Beach Management Committee

Second-Davy

Vote: Unanimous in favor

Town Manager

McCabe reported that the Cadish Avenue seawall was almost completed

McCabe notified the Board in writing of the appointment of Deni Goldman as Animal Control Officer.

McCabe presented the Board with the MSBA Audit of the Memorial School project.

8:30 pm- Justin Gould & Andrew Spinale-re: 1-Lease; 2-Site Plan


Gould and Spinale, lessees of Nantasket Pier spoke about Lot 6D which includes the boat ramp that has been a matter of disagreement. They said that they are pretty much in agreement but there are one or two points to work out and that they would like to go along with the Town but they are being asked to give up something they thought was theirs.


They requested that the initial site plan and time frame needed to be amended because of the delays on the lease negotiations and for a redesign.


They suggested that as Steamboat Wharf had met every commitment that in return the Town should do something for them by providing town utilities, such as taking over the installation of water and sewer lines, electric and gas lines and hookups to the mains, because there is an income loss by not using that land that they estimate to be $80,000 over the term of the lease.

Davy contended that lot 6D was not part of the lease and wants the request in writing.

The lessees said they believe that parcel 16D was part of their lease, and if not why is an amendment needed?

Moved-Meschino:
To approve the request to amend the site plan and  time frame amendment 

Second-Davy

Vote: Unanimous in favor
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The Board recessed at 10:25pm and returned to open session at 10:32 pm.

Town Manager

Discussed audit of Memorial School construction

McCabe announced his intention to retire effective next April. Reilly thanked him for the work he will be doing during the transition.

In response to questions from the Board, McCabe explained that John McLeod’s Consultant Service agreement is on an interim basis until the new plant manager is hired by Labor Day. He submitted a copy of the agreement to the Board showing 8 to 10 hours at $125 per hour.

McCabe reported that the low bid for the demolition of the N Street Church was for $34,000, and was submitted by McLaughlin Brothers Construction of Brockton. At the request of the Park and Recreation Commission the contractor has agreed to hold his bid price and wait for the target date of August 28th, so that the park is available until them.

Moved-Silva: 
To go into executive session to discuss negotiations with non-union personnel and not to return to open session

Second-Davy

Roll Call Vote: Aye, Meschino; aye, Silva; Aye, Reilly; aye, Davy.

The Board moved into executive session at 10:50 pm and thereafter adjourned. .

December 5, 2006

___________________ 

Approved

